Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: HPV vaccine
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am requesting information about the human papillomavirus vaccine and parents who do not give their child permission to be vaccinated. 

Please could you provide the number of children whose parents did not give their consent to have the first human papillomavirus vaccine.
Please could you break the information down into school years from 2018 to 2021 for both male and females (genders to be broken down separately). 

For example: September 2018 - July 2019, September 2019 - July 2020, September 2020 - July 2021. 
Answer:
This programme is run by NHSEI and not the local authority.  Please redirect your request to them at: enquiries@nhsproviders.org
This therefore is a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
